Davis County Library Board Meeting
Davis County Library Headquarters
Staff Conference Room

133 S. Main Street, Farmington, Utah
June 21, 2016, 8:03 a.m.

PRESENT:

Susan Smith, Chair

Mary Lynne Morgan

Claudette Eastman

Jim Smith, Commissioner

Mel Miles

Chris Sanford, Director

Jil Craythorne, excused

Roger Woodward, excused

GUESTS:

Jerry Meyer

Lynnette Mills

Joshua Johnson
WELCOME:
Susan Smith welcomed the Board and guests to the meeting.  
MINUTES:


Commissioner Smith made a motion to approve the minutes of the Library Board meeting held April 19, 2016.  Mrs. Eastman seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.

BOARD CHANGES:
-Mrs. Sanford welcomed Mel Miles to the Library Board.  He is filling the vacancy left by the resignation of Ann Summerhays.  Mel will complete Ann’s term through September 30, 2015.  At that time, there is the option of appointing him to a full term on the board.  Mr. Miles took a minute and told the Board a little about himself.  

-Mrs. Sanford told the Board that this is the final board meeting for Susan Smith.  She has been part of the board for the last eight years.  She said we owe her a debt of gratitude for the time she has put in on behalf of the Library.  Mrs. Smith told the Board that she has enjoyed her time on the Board and that learning should never stop.  She learned something every Board meeting.  She expressed her appreciation for the Board and for Chris.
ELECTION OF VICE CHAIR/CHAIR ELECT:
Mrs. Eastman nominated Mrs. Craythorne to the Vice-Chair, Chair Elect position. There were no other nominations.  Even though Mrs. Craythorne was not in attendance, Mrs. Sanford had been in touch with her by phone and she said she would accept if she was nominated.  Mrs. Morgan made a motion to appoint Jil Craythorne to the Vice-Chair/Chair-elect position for the period of July 1, 2016 through June 30, 2017, after which she will become Chair.  Mr. Miles seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

INTRODUCTION OF DEPUTY DIRECTORS OF DAVIS COUNTY LIBRARY:
Mrs. Sanford told the Board that Jerry Meyer will be retiring on September 30, 2016.  He has had a tremendous impact on the Library. On October 1, 2016 we will eliminate his Assistant Director position and the Headquarters Branch Librarian position.  We have replaced those positions with two Deputy Director positions.  Beginning July 1, 2016, Lynnette Mills will be the new Deputy Director over Public Service and Joshua Johnson will be the new Deputy Director over Technology.  Mrs. Sanford told the Board that they bring great experience to the positions.  Commission Smith said it is exciting to know where we’ve been but it’s even more exciting to know we are going.  Mr. Miles said from a HR Director’s perspective the Board needs to be assured of the thoughtful and careful succession planning process the Library follows.  
HOLIDAY SCHEDULE – PROPOSED:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that it is our long standing practice to follow the same holiday schedule that is observed by the County.  This year, July 4th falls on a Monday and July 24th falls on a Sunday, per county policy, the July 24th holiday will be observed on Monday, July 25th.  Labor Day is on Monday, September 5th, Veteran’s Day is on Friday, November 11, and Thanksgiving on Thursday, November 24 and Friday November 25.  As a reminder, the County closes on the Friday following Thanksgiving in lieu of taking Columbus Day as a holiday.

This year, Christmas falls on a Sunday, so the County will observe the holiday on Monday, December 26.  If the Commission chooses to give the employees other time off, at Christmas time,  the Library will follow their guidelines.  On New Year’s Eve the Library will close at 5:00 p.m.  Mr. Miles made a motion to accept the holiday schedule as presented.  Mrs. Morgan seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
CONTRACT RATIFICATIONS:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that the following contracts were approved at a Commission meeting since our last Board meeting.
Summer reading programs:

-Evolutionary Martial Arts - $100.00 (2 programs @$50).  Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the agreement, with Mrs. Smith seconding the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
-Highland Peaks Dance Studio - $200 (4 programs @$50).  Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the agreement, with Mrs. Morgan seconding the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
-Legio XIII Gemini Laitorum - Roman Living Historical Society for Roman living historical presentations. There is no cost (5 programs).  Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the agreement, with Mrs. Eastman seconding the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
-Creative Arts Academy for creative dance presentations - $150.00(3 programs @$50).  Mrs. Smith made a motion to ratify the agreement, with Mr. Miles seconding the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
-Deja Mitchell to present African Drums & Dances - $1,000.00 (4 programs @$250).  Mrs. Morgan made a motion to ratify the agreement, with Mrs. Smith seconding the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
-Michelle Goon to present Zumba for Kids - $250.00 (5 programs @$50).  Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the agreement, with Mr. Miles seconding the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Salt Lake Capoeira to present Capoeira Martial Arts Programs - $850.00 (5 programs @$170).  Commissioner Smith made a motion ratify the agreement, with Mrs. Eastman seconding the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Kim’s Taekwondo for martial arts presentations - $100 (2 programs @$50).  Mrs. Eastman made a motion to ratify the agreement, with Commissioner Smith seconding the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Jean Taylor’s Studio 1 Dance for dance presentations - $50 (1 program).  Mr. Miles made a motion to ratify the agreement, with Mrs. Eastman seconding the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Wendy Jones for yoga presentations - $150.00 (3 programs @$50).  Mrs. Morgan made a motion to ratify the agreement, with Commissioner Smith seconding the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
Starstruck Studio for a dance presentation - $50.00 (1 program).  Mrs. Smith made a motion to ratify the agreement, with Commissioner Smith seconding the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
REAL Soccer. They will bring team soccer players for presentations. There is no cost (7 programs).  Mrs. Eastman made a motion to ratify the agreement and Mr. Miles seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
Other Contracts:
Kirby Heyborne – audio book narration presentation - $3000.  Mrs. Morgan made a motion to ratify the contract and it was seconded by Commissioner Smith.  The motion passed unanimously.
Overdrive Digital Library - $12,000 (includes $9,000 to use toward the selection of digital content.)  Commissioner Smith made a motion to ratify the agreement.  Mr. Miles seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.
STAFF TRAINING DAY – PROPOSED:

Mrs. Sanford told the Board that the Library will host staff training day on Friday, August 12, 2016 from 8:00 a.m. to 11:30 a.m.  This year’s theme, “Empower Yourself” will focus on giving staff the tools and opportunities to learn and share ideas that allow them to better serve the public.  The Libraries will be open from 1:00 p.m. – 6:00 p.m.  Commissioner Smith made a motion to approve Staff Training Day and closing the Libraries until 1:00 pm on that day.  Mrs. Eastman seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.

BUDGET UPDATE:
Mrs. Sanford told the Board that we are actively planning for the 2017 budget.  We are gathering budget item requests from the branches.  We hope to have the proposed IS plan and the beginnings of the 2017 budget for the August Board meeting.
CHILDREN’S SERVICES – UPDATE:
-Lynnette Mills gave the Board an update on the Summer Reading program.  On the first week the children made their own Olympic Torch, decorated a lanyard where they could display their soon to be earned brag tags and made origami bracelets.  The children will focus on reading different genres of books as well as log reading time.  Mrs. Smith said she heard comments from parents that they loved the reading and action that the children did.
-The children’s committee has a new member.  Sara Cox is the new children’s librarian at the North Branch.  She has a degree in music therapy and will be a welcome addition with her skills.

-The Children’s committee are doing some training on how to use puppets and how to use picture books as not just a story, but also how to use the construction of a picture book and why it’s important.

PROGRAMMING – UPDATE:

-Kirby Heyborne is coming in September.  
-March 25, 2016 was the opening reception of the Davis County Photography Exhibit.
-Kenneth Oppel, author program, came on May 3, 2016.  It was a smaller attendance, but those that came enjoyed themselves immensely.
TECHNOLOGY UPDATE:

-Jerry Meyer told about migrating our eBook and audio book titles on to a separate site in Overdrive. We will be joining Salt Lake County, Salt Lake City and Murray Public as having our own Overdrive site, rather than being listed in the State Library’s consortium.  This will make it easier for our patrons to see what titles are available to them and easier to link to our website. 
-Our circulation figures show that monthly electronic downloads now exceed the circulation of three of our branches.  That is the equivalent of an 8th branch, and that usage will likely increase dramatically as we build up our electronic collection.
- We are continuing to work on a redesign of the library website.  

-The County made a transition from Microsoft Office to Google Apps.  

RATIFICATION OF BILLS – March 2016, April 2016:
Mrs. Morgan made a motion to ratify the bills paid in March 2016 in the amount of $688,217.02, and April 2016 in the amount of 675,586.13.  Mrs. Eastman seconded the motion.  The motion passed unanimously.  

ADJOURNMENT:

Mr. Miles made a motion to adjourn at 9:10 a.m.  Mrs. Eastman seconded the motion.  The motion was unanimously carried.
____________________________________________________

Janet Rigby                                                   Date approved
June 21, 2016



